Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Nursing has received the petition for declaratory statement from Geoffrey D. Smith, Esquire, on behalf of Betterhumans, Inc. and James Clement, filed on April 9, 2021.The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Sections 464.012 and 464.0123, F.S, as it applies to the petitioner.

The petitioner seeks a Declaratory Statement from the Board and seeks a determination from the Board regarding the following inquiries: (a) Is it within the general scope of practice for a registered autonomous practice APRN to serve as the clinical supervisor of operations of the proposed clinic (as described in the petition) in providing primary care services to patients related to their participation in IRB approved clinical trials? (b) Is it within the scope of practice for an APRN not registered as an autonomous APRN to be supervised remotely by a medical board consisting of four physicians, under a supervisory protocol with at least one physician licensed and practicing in another state (e.g., New York)? (c) If the answer to (a) above is in the negative, is it within the general scope of practice for an APRN to be the supervisor of clinical operations if the APRN establishes a supervisory protocol with a Florida physician, who will not be onsite at the clinic location? Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after the publication of this notice.

A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Joe R. Baker, Jr., Executive Director, Board of Nursing, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, info@floridasnursing.gov, or by telephone at (850)245-4125.
